S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
on Monday 13th July 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr K Reynolds, Mr M Narborough, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
    Apologies: Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 1st June 2015:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

15/00962/F  
42 Pine Road, South Wootton.
Two storey and single storey extension to dwelling

Decision: Support the application 
15/01012/F

7 Spinney Close, South Wootton
Proposed extension to existing property
Decision:  Support the application

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

No 15/00413/F

The Oaks, 72 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

Extensions, alterations and construction of garage block with annexe over

No 15/00540/F

8 The Boltons, South Wootton

Orangery and utility area to rear and side of dwelling.
No 15/00593/F

Chelwood, 172 Grimston Road, South Wootton

New extension to side and rear of property, internal alterations, demolition of garage and modifications to drainage.
No 15/00488/F
52 Ullswater Avenue, South Wootton
Extension to dwelling
Application for Tree Work – 15/00034/TPO

102 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Remove ivy to 2m and remove trunk epicormic growth to 4m. Crown clean removing dead, crossing and suppressed branches: 

The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
No 15/00480/LDP
26 Stody Drive, South Wootton

Lawful Development Certificate: Conversion of garage and associated extension
Application by Palm Paper Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Palm Paper 3 CCGT Power Station, Kings Lynn: Mrs Cornwell informed members that notification had been received of the second round of questions.

In addition a request for further information (third round of written questions) and timetable variation had also been received.
Appeal Decision – 14/01574/F 31 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following an appeal made to The Planning Inspectorate, the appeal has been allowed and planning permission is granted for a first floor extension.
Public Examination of the Borough Council of Kings Lynn and West Norfolk Site Allocations and Development Management Policies Pre-Submission Document (January 2015): Mr Price informed members that the Examination Hearings have been adjourned until later in the year.

He explained that on the first morning, questions had been raised regarding the sustainability appraisals. It was said that the Borough Council has to provide further information.

Mr Price added that it had also been established that representations had been made in June 2015 by Camland (Carter Jonas) he said that the representations had raised issues which should have been raised before that time.

Mr Price stated that James Alflatt at Bidwell’s will be writing a letter to ask why the representations have been allowed and if they have can the Parish Council also make comments.
9 Acre Field, Nursery Lane: Mr Price provided an update regarding the situation with the 9 acre field. He explained that the matter is currently being dealt with by the Solicitors; Cameron Green at Ward Gethin Archer is acting on behalf of the Parish Council.

It was said that Mr Allberry had been surprised with the suggestion that he would be asked to pay for the Parish Councils Legal fees, it was thought that the fees could be up to £1,000.
Neighbourhood Plan: Mr Price confirmed that the Neighbourhood Plan is currently being looked at by the Inspector Mr Andrew Ashcroft.
It was said that Mr Ashcroft had been to visit South Wootton on Friday 10th July 2015. Mr Ashcroft had found the visit to be very pleasant and productive. He said that he had picked up a strong sense of community and the extensive open spaces were particularly impressive. 

Mrs Cornwell said that some negative comments had been received regarding the Neighbourhood Plan document. She said that some adjustments would need to be made.

Mr Price said that he and Mrs Cornwell would work on the items raised over the next couple of days and a further meeting of the Project Group sub-committee may need to be arranged.

Mr Price felt that things are on target and the Inspector is looking favourably on the Neighbourhood Plan.

Post Office Relocation: Mr Price confirmed that the Post Office has now been relocated to Talking Heads and Body Shop at Priory Court. He said that the Post Box has been fenced off and is no longer in use.
Mr Price explained that for some time both Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby have been in touch with Royal Mail regarding the relocation of the Post Box to an alternative convenient site.

Mrs Cornwell said that it may be a good time to select a suitable area.

After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Post Box should be relocated to within the Village Hall grounds; this was seconded by Mr Evans and unanimously agreed. 

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Dog Waste Bin –Langley Road: Mrs Cornwell informed members that after carrying out a consultation of ten properties near to the proposed site at Stody Drive, three replies had been received. She explained that two residents had felt that a Dog Waste Bin would pose Health and Safety issues and were concerned of odours and the third resident simply felt that a bin was not necessary at the site.
Mrs Cornwell stated that dog walkers currently place their dog waste in the litter bins at the Langley Road Bus shelters posing Health and Safety issues. These bins are then emptied by Ryan the handyman. 
After discussion, members felt that the situation should be monitored until September 2015.

NCC – Delivering Highway Improvements: Mrs Cornwell informed members that once again the Norfolk County Council would be repeating the Parish Partnership Scheme. She said that the County Council has allocated £300,000 on a 50/50 basis to fund schemes put forward by Town and Parish Councils to deliver projects that are priorities for local communities.

Mrs Cornwell said that acceptable schemes include small lengths of formal footway, Trods, Improved crossing facilities and Improvements to Public Rights of Way.

She confirmed that bids for installation of low-energy LED street lighting would not be considered.

The closing date for applications is 15th December 2015.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 27th July 2015, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton
27th July 2015
       

          

     
                           Chairman 

